MORRISTOWN TOWN COUNCIL
MINUTES
March 13, 2024

FIRE STATION TRAINING ROOM

President David Benefiel called the meeting to order, present were Kristi Langkabel, Larry Tracy, Tammy
Davis, and Ralph Henderson. Also, present were Morristown Town Attorney and
Morristown Clerk-Treasurer.

Minutes of the February 28t meeting: Council Member Larry Tracy made a motion to
approve as written. Council Member Ralph Henderson seconded the motion. Motion
approved. Vote 3/0

Claims: Council Member Larry Tracy made a motion to approve the claims as presented.
Council Member Kristi Langkabel seconded the motion. Motion approved. Vote 4/0

Old Business
Nothing to update.

New Business

Secretary of Morristown Matters, Danni Canter, asked for a donation from the Town of Morristown for
their non-profit organization. The Town of Morristown agreed to donate $15,000 to Morristown
Matters. This was approved with a motion from Council Member Ralph Hendreson and seconded by
Council Member Kristi Langkabel. Vote 4/0

Andrea Warfield on behalf of Fountaintown Gas has requested permission for 12 hours 6AM-6PM no
parking on April 8%, 2024, due to expected traffic on Solar Eclipse Day. The employees need to be able to
access equipment in case of emergency. This request was approved with a motion by the Town Council.

Legal

Attorney Brian House, to bring Nepotism document for Council Member Kristi Langkabel to sign.
Attorney Brian House to get ordinances for stop signs to be placed at Asbury Rd and Alley N 1 and at
Washington Street and Alley N 1.

Clerk Treasurer

Brammer and Yeend to conduct a >-year financial plan for the Town of Morristown. This was approved
with a motion from Council Member Kristi Langkabel and seconded by Council Member Larry Tracy.
Vote 5/0

Police Department

Officer Trittipo has requested three tasers to be purchased for the officers. Council Member Ralph
Henderson made a motion for Officer Trittipo to purchase three tasers. Council Member Tammy Davis
seconded the motion. Vote 5/0



Water, Wastewater, Street
Nothing to update.

Park
Nothing to update.

MISCELLANEOUS:

Council Member Tammy Davis brought up the excessive speeding on Morrison St by the park. She
suggested more speed signs to be purchased. The council approved to purchase 2 more speed limit
signs. Motion from Council Member Ralph Henderson and seconded by Council Member Larry Tracy.
Vote 5/0

ADJOURN:
Council Member Ralph Henderson made a motion to adjourn. Council Member Larrry Tracy seconded

the motion. Motion approved. Vote 5/0

Morgan Straégn, Clerk Treasurer
March 13, 2024



